
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
 
 

  

Great and Little Shelford C E (A) Primary School, 
Church Street, Great Shelford, Cambridge, CB22 5EL 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Headteacher: Mr. Chris Grey PGCE, MEd 

Tel: 01223 843107 
Fax: 01223 841441 
office@shelford.cambs.sch.uk 
www.shelfordschool.org.uk 
 
 

 

Sports 

Partnership Cambridge 

School  

Wednesday 22nd April 2020 
Dear parents and carers, 
 

I hope you and your families are well. Welcome back to the Summer Term! I hope that 
you and your families had a lovely Easter together, despite the current national situation.  
 

Of course, at Easter we celebrate the resurrection of Jesus. We often surround 
ourselves with signs of new life like eggs, images of bunnies and flowers or Easter 
trees. One way that we are continuing this sign of new life is the hatching of live eggs in 
school. This project would normally take place in our Reception class as part of their 
work on life cycles and stages. However, we are able to share much of the usual awe 
and wonder with everyone via our vlog – keep an eye on the vlog for updates! Pupils from 
the ‘Home from Home Class’ have created daily summaries. Mrs. 
Clarke has set up time-lapse photos and Mr. Cuff managed to film 
one of the chicks hatching! We are hoping to keep some of the 
chickens at school this year for a little longer, so we hope that 
pupils will be able to enjoy seeing them if and when we re-open 
fully.  
 

I would like to thank you again for all your hard work in supporting 
home learning with your children. The staff have worked exceptionally hard to provide a 
real range of resources and keep elements of wider school life going. So, we are all very 
appreciative of how hard you are working in keeping Shelford’s vision alive! Please do 
have a full browse of the Home Learning pages – there are lots of fantastic resources. 
 

Before Easter, it was fantastic to see the amazing entries by families to the Virtual School 
Games. Thank you for these – very ingenious! We were all delighted to hear from Miss 
Beck, our PE Leader, that we won! You can see photos and further details here.  
 

Each week, we celebrate acts of kindness in our Celia and Cyril awards. Please send 
nominations for Celia and Cyril by email to year2@shelford.cambs.sch.uk . I was 
delighted to read about Georgia’s (Year 1) sponsored read. Here is 
a summary of what she’s been up to: 
Georgia has been very concerned about the impact of the coronavirus 
crisis on those who are homeless or vulnerable, and was desperate to 
raise money for charities that would be able to help them. She decided 
to do her very own sponsored Readathon, and set herself the target of 
reading nine chapter books over three weeks. She has managed to 
achieve this, and finished at the end of last week. So far she has 
managed to raise over £100 in sponsor money, and it is still coming in. 
She is absolutely delighted with this, and it has been such a positive 
way for her to realise that everyone can make a difference, however old 
or young they are. She is going to divide the sponsor money equally 
between Shelter and the Cambridge Food Bank.  

With best wishes,  
Chris Grey, Headteacher 
 

Newsletter in 60 
seconds! 

The video version of our 
Newsletter in 60s can be 

found here. 

Updates 
 

 Mrs. Jenkin tells the 
story of what 
happened on the 
Road to Emmaus.  

 Please see below for 
details of a fantastic 
RE competition run 
by NATRE.  

 Thank you to Mrs. 
Clarke, Mrs. 
McCrone and the 
pupils of the Home 
from Home Class for 
building our Willow 
Structure (video). 
Competition – can 
you name it? 
Please send 
entries to the 
office. 

 Thank you for the 
lovely 
instrumentalists’ 
performances that 
were submitted in 
place of our 
Instrumentalists’ 
Concert (you can 
view the 
performances 
here). It’s not too 
late to add yours – 
so please feel free 
to record audio or 
video and email in 
to the office! 
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Announcements 

RE Competition: 
Get involved in the 2020 Spirited Arts competition! (pupils 4 years – 19 years) 

Join hundreds of schools from around the world taking part in this year's Spirited Arts competition! We 

welcome entries in (almost!) any artform you can think of, including: Art (painting, drawing, sketching etc); 

Poetry; Photography; Dance; Music; Drama; Sculpture. 

 

Winning entries will provide a good response to one of the 5 themes (below), and judges will be asking is it 

original? Is it well-crafted? And (most importantly!) is it excellent RE?  

To enter, pupils should create a piece of artwork related to the themes below and write a short 

summary of their work (prompt to support writing below).  

 

Entries should be submitted to year6@shelford.cambs.sch.uk by 30th June 2020.  
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Community Matters 
For those who are not aware, there is a volunteer support network that has been developed to help people in 
need during this tough time. Please go to the “Great Shelford And Stapleford Community” or “Great/Little 
Shelford/Stapleford COVID-19 Support” Facebook pages for community updates on coronavirus. 
If you would like to volunteer to help please send a message to Chris Smith (father of Samuel in 
Reception) through Facebook or on 07929 358543. 
Hopefully all residents have received a piece of paper with your local key contact should you be in need of 
practical help. However, if you haven’t received one, or aren’t sure who your key contact is, please also send a 
message to Chris.This group has the support and endorsement of the Parish Council, District Council, local 
churches and our local MP. 
Free School Meals 
Those families entitled to free school meals are currently being provided with vouchers through the national 
voucher scheme. The school has completed all the necessary requests, but the system is not currently able to 
meet the demand. Therefore there is some delay to these coming out each week.   
Home from Home Class 
Please let us know if you no longer require a day or provision. We are working with a rolling rota of staff and can 
adjust who needs to be in school if you keep in contact.  
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